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the DE, at fair market value, and reim-
bursement will be required for utilities 
and services furnished. 

(e) A bank building may not be con-
structed on an Army installation with-
out the prior approval of COE, SA, and 
DOD. 

§ 643.114 Civil disturbances. 
Without reference to higher author-

ity, and when it is found to be in the 
public interest, MACOM and heads of 
agencies having command responsi-
bility may grant, without consider-
ation, revocable licenses for joint use 
of active Army and USAR facilities 
during civil disturbance for not more 
than 30 days to the National Guard and 
to municipal, county, and State offi-
cials and law enforcement agencies. Li-
censees must agree that the privileges 
granted will be without expense to the 
DA, that the use will be subject to the 
control of the officer having jurisdic-
tion over the property, that it will re-
move its property from the premises 
when the license is terminated, that it 
will pay the cost of any services fur-
nished to it by the DA, and, if a non- 
Federal agency, that it will hold the 
Government harmless from any dam-
ages or claims arising out of the use. 
Where it is proposed to allow such use 
beyond 30 days, the proposal must be 
submitted to HQDA (DAEN-REZ) 
Washington, DC 20314, for approval. 
Federal task force commanders, acting 
under instructions from the Chief of 
Staff, in a civil disturbance control op-
eration may approve requests for the 
use of installations under their control 
(ref. AR 500–50). 

§ 643.115 Contractors—Permission to 
erect structures. 

Installation commanders are author-
ized to permit the erection of tem-
porary structures for use solely in con-
nection with a Government contract 
for construction and related work for 
the period of the contract and with 
provision for removal and restoration 
of the premises upon expiration of the 
contract; Provided, That, in the inter-
est of the United States, any structure 
suitable for military use may, in lieu of 
removal, be relinquished to and become 
the property of the United States. If 
the structure is to be used for any pur-

pose other than the fulfillment of the 
contract, application will be made to 
the DE for such use in order that a 
proper real estate instrument may be 
processed. 

§ 643.116 Credit unions. 
The establishment of credit unions 

on Army installations is governed by 
AR 210–24. Installation commanders are 
authorized to allot space in existing 
buildings, without charge for rent or 
services, to any credit union organized 
under State law or to any Federal cred-
it union organized in accordance with 
the Federal Credit Union Act, (12 
U.S.C. 1770), provided that, in either 
case, that 95 percent of the membership 
is composed of Federal employees, in-
cluding former Federal employees who 
acquire membership while employed by 
the Federal Government and retained 
such membership. 

§ 643.117 Hunting, trapping, and fish-
ing. 

Applications to hunt, trap, and fish 
on military reservations are governed 
by AR 420–74. 

§ 643.118 Nonappropriated funds—Au-
thority to permit erection of struc-
tures. 

The authority of installation com-
manders to permit structures to be 
erected on military installations with 
nonappropriated funds, as well as the 
title status of each, is defined in AR 60– 
10 and AR 210–55. Use of existing space 
and structures for activities of a civil-
ian nonappropriated fund is governed 
by AR 230–81. 

§ 643.119 Licenses incidental to post 
administration. 

Installation commanders may au-
thorize the use of property incidental 
to post administration which in the ab-
sence of such authority would amount 
to a trespass, such as licenses to mer-
chants to enter the reservation to 
make deliveries. The authority noted 
herein may not be used to grant li-
censes in situations otherwise covered 
by this regulation. 

§ 643.120 Post offices. 
Title 10 U.S.C. 4779b, provides that 

the SA shall assign suitable space for 
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post office purposes at military posts 
where post offices have been estab-
lished. Space assignment will be ac-
complished by arrangement between 
the postmaster and installation com-
mander. 

§ 643.121 Private organizations on DA 
installations. 

(a) AR 210–1 defines and classifies pri-
vate organizations, such as thrift shops 
and child-care centers, located on 
Army installations and provides policy 
guidance for their authorization and 
operation. Installation commanders 
may authorize the use of available fa-
cilities or space to such private organi-
zations, without monetary consider-
ation, when the use is on a nonexclu-
sive basis and subject to immediate 
termination when possession is re-
quired by the installation commander 
for another purpose. 

(b) Where the private organization 
desires exclusive use of facilities or 
space, or for a specified period of time, 
the matter will be considered a leasing 
action, the lease will be granted by the 
DE and will provide for payment of a 
rental consideration. The installation 
commander will consult with the DE if 
there is a question whether a proposed 
use of facilities or space by a private 
organization should be authorized by 
the DE under lease or by the installa-
tion commander by the issuance of a li-
cense. 

§ 643.122 Reserve facilities—Air Force 
and Navy use. 

MACOM may approve local agree-
ments with other Army, DOD, and Re-
serve elements covering temporary use 
of existing Army Reserve facilities, 
Provided, however, That the DA is reim-
bursed in proportionate share for the 
services furnished and that the cost of 
any alterations that may be desired 
will be borne by the military service 
concerned. Although no specific form is 
prescribed for those operational agree-
ments, the agreements constitute 
interservice support agreements sub-
ject to joint AR 1–35/SECNAV INST 
4000.20B/AFR 400.27. Nothing in such 
joint regulation disallows use of DE 
outgrants to supplement coverages of 
interservice support agreements when 
requested and approved in accordance 

with this regulation. The terms used in 
the interservice agreements and/or DE 
outgrants will be those acceptable to 
the commands concerned. Agreements, 
however, which provide for the exclu-
sive use of such property by the Air 
Force or Navy Reserve, or which in-
volve a transfer of funds between serv-
ices for other than minor utility serv-
ices, or which involve an increase in 
personnel strength, or other complica-
tions, will be routed to the appropriate 
DE for execution of a formal permit. 

§ 643.123 Reserve facilities—Local 
civic organizations. 

In order to promote community rela-
tions in areas where Army Reserve 
Centers have been constructed, local 
civic and similar nonprofit organiza-
tions may be permitted to use the ar-
mory facilities during such periods 
that will not cause any interference 
with the primary use thereof for the 
administration and training of the Re-
serve components of the Armed Serv-
ices of the United States. Procedures 
and policy are outlined in AR 140–488. 

§ 643.124 Rights-of-way for ferries and 
livestock. 

Installation commanders are author-
ized to grant permits for the landing of 
ferries and driving of livestock over 
military reservations under authority 
of 10 U.S.C. 4777. 

§ 643.125 Trailer sites. 

(a) Installation commanders are au-
thorized to grant revocable leases to 
military personnel and civilian per-
sonnel qualified to occupy public quar-
ters for use and occupancy of indi-
vidual trailer sites within approved 
trailer camp areas, and to revoke or 
renew such leases. (See AR 210–50.) 
Leases will be granted pursuant to 10 
U.S.C. 2667. Necessary utilities will be 
provided on a reimbursable basis. In no 
event will the terms of the lease exceed 
a period of 2 years. DA Form 373 (Lease 
or Trailer Sites) will be used exclu-
sively for this purpose. 

(b) Leases may be revoked for non-
payment of rent, or breach of any con-
dition of the lease or military neces-
sity. 
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